
 

 

January 4, 2022 

 
Object: CSC Nouvelon schools closed until at least January 17, 2022 
 
Dear parents and guardians, 
 
As announced on January 3, 2022, the Ontario government, in consultation with the Chief Medical Officer of 
Health, has made the decision to move all elementary and secondary schools in the province to remote 
learning until at least Monday, January 17, 2022. This decision has been made in response to the rapid 
increase in COVID-19 cases. Therefore, all Conseil scolaire catholique Nouvelon elementary and secondary 
schools will be closed for in person learning. For more information on services offered by daycares located in 
our schools, parents are encouraged to communicate with the service providers. 
 
To support students in their learning, Kindergarten to grade 12 students will pursue their learning at home in a 
virtual format starting in the next few days. Teachers will communicate with students and families through the 
Students’ Portal (Portail élèves) and the Parents’ Portal (Portail parents) to inform them of the upcoming 
steps and explain how this will unfold. Resources to support students and parents with their virtual learning are 
available in the Parents’ Portal and Students’ Portal. The distribution of technological tools is expected to take 
place in the next few days according to the needs of families, and always respecting recommendations from 
Public Health Sudbury and Districts, Public Health Algoma and Porcupine Health Unit. 
 
The CSC Nouvelon wishes to thank all parents and guardians for their understanding during these difficult 
times. Through you support, our schools can accomplish remarkable work while continuing to provide quality 
French language Catholic education to your child.  
 
Please note as well that we will continue to publish important news on the Parents' Portal and in the CSC 
Nouvelon Facebook page. We invite you to refer to it regularly to stay abreast of the most recent 
developments in the situation. 
 
We count on your understanding and support during these difficult times.  
 
Please accept, dear parents, guardians, our best regards. 
 
 Paul E. Henry, OStJ, CD, EAO, M.Éd., ECCM 
 
 
 
Director of Education and Secretary-Treasurer  
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• School Trustees 
• Management Team 
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